UNIVERSITY OF DELHI
Office of the Proctor

Conference Centre, 1st Floor
Opp. Botany Department
Chhatra Marg, Delhi-110007

Tele :011-27667291
Telefax : 011-27667221
e-mail : proctoradu.ac.in

Urgent /By Hand
No.PCTO/40/2024///2 Dated : 07-03-2024

To all the Principals of Colleges/Deans of the Faculties/Heads of the Departments/
Provosts of Hostels/ Halls (of University of Delhi)/ Warden of Colleges.

Jt. DSW (South Campus) & Deputy & Jt. Dean SW (NORTH & SOUTH Campuses)/
Beputy Proctor (SOUTH Campus)

OSD(EOC)/Librarian/Director (NCWEB)

President, Vice-President, Secretary & Joint Secretary- DUSU

Dear Sir/Madam,

This is to inform you that Holi Festival will be celebrated on 25" March, 2024. The University is to
gear itself to curb any menace of hooliganism in the name of Holi festival and to avoid any untoward
incident during the Festival on the University Campus and in its Colleges.

The University, has taken necessary steps to make elaborate internal and external security
arrangements on the Campus, its affiliated colleges and hostels, to combat acts of hooliganism and
rowdyism in the name of Holi festival causing harm to members of the University community,
particularly the girl students. Anyone who is found to be indulging in such acts of indiscipline and
causing harassment would be subjected to strict disciplinary action under the provision of University
Ordinances, and the Sexual Harassment of Women at Work Place Act-2013.

The University seeks your cooperation and support in order to maintain the spirit of Holi in a dignified
manner by monitoring discipline on the Campus and in the Colleges. Kindly activate your Proctorial
Boards/Disciplinary Committees for maintaining discipline during the festival and also to inspirit
feeling of confidence among students especially girls.

We are also seeking necessary cooperation and support from the Law and Order authorities, Metro
and the DTC officials to maintain peace and harmony and monitoring the situation so as to avoid
untoward incidents during the Holi Festival.

The JOINT CONTROL ROOM on the North and South campuses will be in operation along with Delhi

Police. The DU internal security staff will closely monitor incidents for taking timely action to maintain
peace and order.

The Holi Guideline and Poster are enclosed for display on the notice board of your institution.

I solicit your kind cooperation on this matter and request for timely action to curb hooliganism and to
maintain discipline and harmaony during Holi Festival.

With kind regards,

Sincerely yours,

Ko At
5

Copy forwarded to:-
I. The Vice-Chancellor, University of Delhi, Delhi,
The Dean of Colleges, University of Delhi, Delhi.
The Director, South Campus, University of Delhi.
The Registrar, University of Delhi, Delhi-7.
The Dean, Students’ Welfare, University of Delhi, Delhi-7.
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